
Referee #1 

I would like to thank the authors for addressing my comments. However, I believe there is still 
room for improvement in the presentation of the figures throughout the manuscript. I 
recommend that the authors use consistent coding conventions when generating the figures.  
 
Reply: We thank the reviewer for the valuable comments and suggestions.  
The figures have been added with high quality and the necessary grammatical corrections were 
made throughout the manuscript. 
 
 
Referee #2 

Dear authors, 

Thank you for addressing all the issues I raised. In my previous report, I suggested some 
indicative corrections related to English syntax. However you should have revised the complete 
manuscript. There is still room for improvement. This is why I suggest acceptance subject to 
technical corrections. 

Reply: We thank the reviewer for the valuable comments and suggestions. We have made the 
necessary grammatical corrections throughout the manuscript. 


